
 

 
Richmond Police Officer 

 Seara Burton’s Funeral Detail 
 

A funeral ceremony will be held for Richmond, Indiana Police Officer Seara Burton 

who was shot in the line-of-duty on August 10 while conducting a K-9 search 

during a traffic stop.  She succumbed to her injuries on September 18.  The funeral 

ceremony is scheduled for Monday, September 26 at 11:00 A.M. at Richmond High 

School’s Tiernan Center, 380 Hub Etchison Parkway, Richmond, Indiana.  A public 

visitation is scheduled for Sunday, September 25 from 2:00 P.M. to 7:00 P.M. at the 

Richmond City Building, 50 North Fifth Street.  Any department wishing to send 

officers and public safety vehicles to the funeral ceremony with other 

representatives from across the Miami Valley, please meet at the Dayton Airport 

Expo Center, 3900 McCauley Drive by 8:00 A.M. on Monday morning to caravan 

to Richmond.  The procession will depart the Expo Center promptly at 8:30 A.M. 

and proceed to the funeral service. Officers should wear your department’s Class 

“A” uniform (long sleeve shirt, tie, and hat) and have a mourning ribbon over your 

badge.  Monday’s weather forecast is partly cloudy with temperatures in the mid 

60’s during the afternoon.  After the funeral, there will be a processional to Crown 

Hill Cemetery, 700 38th Street, Indianapolis.  Agencies may use their discretion in 

participating in the 75-mile funeral procession from Richmond to Indianapolis. 
 

A continental breakfast and beverages will be provided compliments of the 

Montgomery County Police Memorial committee.  Please arrive early for assembly 

of public safety vehicles in the staging area prior to heading to Richmond.   
 

Feel free to share this information with agencies throughout the Miami Valley who 

wish to send officers/representatives to the funeral ceremony. 


